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Appeal from an order of the Family Court, Oneida County (James R.
Griffith, J.), entered December 21, 2018 in a proceeding pursuant to
Family Court Act article 4.  The order denied the objection of
petitioner to an order of a Support Magistrate.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously reversed on the law without costs, the objection is
granted, the petition is granted in its entirety, and the matter is
remitted to Family Court, Oneida County, for further proceedings in
accordance with the following memorandum:  Petitioner appeals from an
order denying its objection to an order of the Support Magistrate,
which had denied in part its petition seeking, inter alia, an upward
modification of respondent father’s support obligation.  On appeal,
petitioner contends that the Support Magistrate erred in directing
that the modification of child support be retroactive to July 30,
2018, i.e., the date on which petitioner filed the petition, instead
of May 30, 2018, i.e., the date on which the father became employed,
and that Family Court therefore should have granted its objection.  We
agree.

The court erroneously concluded that the modification of child
support could only be retroactive to the date petitioner filed the
petition.  Because it is undisputed that the father did not notify the
Support Collection Unit of his change in employment status as required
by the prior support order, the court had the authority to modify the
child support payments retroactive to the date of his employment on
May 30, 2018 (see Matter of Department of Social Servs. v Douglas D.,
226 AD2d 633, 634 [2d Dept 1996]; Matter of Monroe County Dept. of
Social Servs. v Campbell, 161 AD2d 1176, 1177 [4th Dept 1990]; see
also Family Ct Act § 451).  We therefore reverse the order on appeal,
grant the objection, grant the petition in its entirety, and remit the
matter to Family Court for a determination of the correct amount of 
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arrears.
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